MCGILL SOCIETY OF TORONTO TORONTO, ONT. February 8. 1927. Sir Arthur W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., Principal, McGill University, Montreal. Quebec. Dear Sir Arthur: We propose to hold a McGill Dinner or Dinner Dance, either in April sometime after Easter, or early in May, and would like to have you here as principal speaker. Would it be possible for you to come; and, if so, what date would suit you? Either Friday or Saturday night would appear to be the best time for the majority, if that is convenient to you. We want also to invite Professor Leacock, and possibly you might like to get in touch with him as to whether he would come, and the date. We will have graduates from Hamilton, London, St. Catharines, and other surrounding towns, and expect a good turn-out from among the 230 names we now have on our Toronto list. If you can see your way to be present, we can make this a record-breaking McGill affair for Toronto. Dr. Lockwood is giving the Society a Dance on the 19th of this month, and it would be a good opportunity then to stir up some enthusiasm for the Dinner, if we can know definitely by then when it can be held. Yours very truly, McGILL SOCIETY OF TORONTO. C/o Canada Life Assce. Co., 293 Bay Street. Toronto 2.